Questions re: ED-02-R-0014/NIFL-02-R-002

R - Technical Assistance for Research-based Practices in Adult Literacy 
1. Will this be a full and open competition? Are there opportunities as subcontractors for small business concerns?

This competition is open to all responsible and qualified sources. Responsible and qualified sources include any qualified applicants who meet the criteria set out in the RFP.


2. Are there any geographic requirements for contractor location?

No, NIFL has not set any geographic requirements for this contract.


3. Who is the incumbent contractor? What is the current contract number?

The former contract number ED-00-PO-1037 has ended. John Kruidenier was awarded the previous contract for Technical Assistance for Research-based Practices in Adult Literacy.


4. Can I get a list of all individuals and organizations (prospective bidders) that have requested the above-titled RFP? This information could be helpful to contact co-bidders or subcontractors as appropriate?

A list of vendors will be made available at http://www.nifl.gov/nifl/grants_contracts/contract_R_02.html within two weeks of the RFP release date.


5. Is there a dollar figure or range of funding for the project work?

No dollar figure or range of funding will be released. Offerors are requested to submit their best offers. The Government has prepared its own independent cost estimate, but does not share that information with those outside of Government. The Government anticipates issuing a cost-plus fixed fee contract to the contractor selected on a combination of factors, including quality and cost.

6. What is the span of time for this technical assistance project?


The performance period for this contract is two (2) years with one option year. The performance dates may be adjusted along with the dates of deliverables based on the issuance of the contract. 

7. Who are the members of the Reading Research Working Group and how can I see the draft document Research-Based Practices for Adult Basic Education Reading Instruction: A Guide to the Research for Reading Professionals?


The draft document is available online at http://www.nifl.gov/nifl/research/12-01practice.rtf. The participants in the Reading Research Working Group are listed on the first page following the title page of the document.
8.  Are there differences between the solicitation package online and the one mailed out to the bidders list?


These versions of  the solicitation package are the same other than some formatting differences such as page numbers.
